Motion by Mayor Hahn and Supervisor Burke

Item No. 29

The Metro Red Line Wilshire/Mid-city project was terminated in the mid-90's primarily in response to the methane gas problem.  In the intervening years, technology has been developed that can successfully mitigate both the methane and hydrogen-sulfide gas problems and the issue of the “methane prohibition zone” needs to be re-examined at the highest (Congressional) level.  The Red Line extension builds upon the existing Red Line and would relieve congestion in the Wilshire corridor by increasing access in the heavily congested and densely populated Westside communities. 

Currently, the Wilshire corridor serves approximately 100,000 bus patrons per day and our  efforts to expand the extremely successful Metro Rapid Bus underscores the issue that Rapid Bus expansion in reality can act only as a short-term “band-aid” to relieving the overwhelming need for public transit in this corridor and further illustrates the need to extend the Red Line from its Western Avenue terminus out in the westward direction.

Extending the rail network will assist in improving emergency access and provide an additional  emergency evacuation outlet for the Wilshire corridor.  Extending the Metro Red Line to Fairfax, in addition to increasing the size of the rail system, will provide convenient and safe transit access to Los Angeles cultural venues, such as the museums, to the transit reliant population.

We, Therefore, Move that the MTA Board include in its list of 

T-21/ISTEA Reauthorization under the category of “Regional Priority Projects” the request for funding to revive the Metro Red Line western extension engineering, geological investigation and environmental clearances .

